
I am sending this last minute reminder and invitation 
to join me at my open house on a development proj-
ect in our ward. This second community meeting will 
provide another opportunity for residents to view and 
comment on the proposed development of a medi-
cal facility and office space at 5590 Tenth Line on 
the southwest corner of the intersection at Thomas 
Street. 

DATE: Thursday, September 5, 2019
TIME: 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm
PLACE: Churchill Meadows Activity Centre Room A/B
  3801 Thomas Street, Mississauga

ph: 905-896-5010     e: Sue.McFadden@mississauga.ca     w: www.MississaugaWard10.ca     fb: /sueward10     t: @sue_ward10
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Open House
Plans have been submitted to the city to develop the south-
west corner of Tenth Line and Thomas Street, including 
medical amenities and office space. 

 The applicant and architect will be available to 
show the plans, receive comments and answer ques-
tions.  Staff from the City’s planning department will 
also be in attendance, along with myself and my Ward 
10 staff. The format will be open house style to give 
you the freedom to drop by at your convenience be-
tween 7 and 8 pm.
 Your feedback is greatly appreciated.  If you are 
unable to attend in person, written comments may be 
submitted to me via e-mail by Monday, September 9, 
2019.   (sue.mcfadden@mississauga.ca)

COMING SOON
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One Side 
Only 

Street 
Parking

The roll-out of the “Clear the Way” 
on-street parking pilot project in 
Ward 10 continues with one-side 
only parking being implemented 
on several narrow streets through-
out Churchill Meadows and Lisgar. 
Another 32 streets (or parts of 
streets) will have signage installed 
starting this month to allow park-
ing on only one-side of the street. 
This follows the more than 100 
streets where this was imple-
mented during the summer. The 
new regulation will allow parking 
on one side of the street only. 
The catalyst for this change was 
addressing the many complaints 
around snow clearing where plows 
were unable to access streets due 
to vehicles parked on both sides. 
It is being implemented year-
round to ensure fire and emergen-

The streets depicted above, plus Waterwind Crescent and a small section of 
Osprey Boulevard, are the latest to have one side only parking implemented 
to improve safety and service delivery.       

cy service vehicles have unobstructed access as well - any time, day or 
night, winter or summer, to attend to emergencies. 
 The signage installation is expected to be completed this fall. Fol-
lowing the winter season, transportation staff, enforcement staff, Mis-
sissauga Fire and I will review the project and evaluate its effectiveness 
and if and how further improvements can be made. If your street is 
not part of the initial phase of this project and you feel it could ben-
efit from one-side only parking, please send an e-mail to my office for 
consideration. 
 For more information on this project and to read my FAQ, please 
visit my website.
LINK:   www.MississaugaWard10.ca
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Work at Eglinton 
and Ninth Line

Intersection improvements continue at the corner of 
Eglinton Avenue and Ninth Line through the fall. New 
lanes are being added on Ninth Line from Eglinton 
north to Skyview Street. During construction, there 

will be times when lanes are restricted to allow travel 
in only one direction at a time; motorists can expect 
major delays. Please avoid the area if possible. Fur-
ther north on Ninth Line, two traffic signals will be 
installed this fall at the intersections of Burdette Ter-
race and Henrietta Way in preparation for the open-
ing of the community centre next year. The road work 
is expected to be completed in early November.

Door to Door Sales
Homeowners are sharing with me that door to 
door plumbing salespeople continue to make the 
rounds in our neighbourhoods, particularly in the 
Lisgar area. Residents are being misled by rep-
resentatives from Canadian Sanitary Systems in 
their door-to-door sales tactics.   This includes: 
• Misrepresenting themselves as City of Missis-

sauga staff;
• Advising homeowners that they are working 

on behalf of the City or authorized by the City 
to install sump pumps in the area;

• That the sump pump program is mandatory in 
the area;

• That a sump pump must be installed quickly; 
• Scaring homeowners into thinking that their 

home will flood; and
• That the subsidy would cover basement finish-

ing and landscaping costs.

The City and Region, through their respective legal 
teams, have expressed their concerns directly to 
the plumbing company about the manner in which 
their salespeople are trying to persuade property 
owners into purchasing their products. I am also 
working with staff in our legal and bylaw depart-
ments to have “plumbing equipment” added to the 
list of banned door-to-door sales products, similar 
to HVAC products. 
 As always, anytime someone comes to your 
door trying to sell you something, do your research 
to determine the validity of the offer before you 
ever let them into your home or sign anything.

LANES & LIGHTS



S e p t  2 0 1 9

Over the summer, I had countdown timers added to the 
traffic signals at Tenth Line and Thomas Street and a 50 
km/hr speed sign installed at Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
Secondary School to improve pedestrian safety near 
these two high schools.

New Services on 
Pingstreet

The City’s Pingstreet app offers seven new services 
to the “Report a Problem” section.
  In addition to the existing services, such as 
reporting a pot hole, an illegal sign, abandoned 
shopping cart or graffiti, residents will now be able 
to report the following problems using their smart-
phone or tablet:
Property Concerns
• Lighting on private property that is causing a 

problem  
• Long grass and weeds on private property 

(height exceeds 8 inches (20 cm))
Parks Operations
• Litter and dumping
• Grass cutting (height exceeds 3 inches (7.5 cm))
• Washroom maintenance (hand dryer malfunc-

tions, plumbing issues)
• Sports field maintenance (debris clean up, sup-

plies replenishment, irrigation issues)
• Overflowing garbage cans
  Residents will easily be able to identify these is-
sues within a park by either entering the park name 

or selecting it from a map.
  With the addition of these new services, residents 
can now report on 28 
service areas in total. 
While my office is 
happy to receive your 
concerns and forward 
them to staff in the ap-
propriate department, 
you can save time and 
effort by reporting di-
rectly through the app.
  The Pingstreet app 
is free and available for 
download through the 
App Store, Google Play 
and BlackBerry World. 

STUDENT SAFETY
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Theft From
Vehicles

Mississauga, including Ward 10, continues to face 
a rash of attempted vehicle break-ins from would-
be thieves looking for cash or valuables left in cars 
parked in residential driveways. Peel Police offers the 
following tips to protect your property.
Most Vehicle Thefts Happen in:
• Large remote parking lots.
• Shopping malls.
• GO train stations.
• Movie theatres.
• Airports.
• Residential driveways and unlocked garages.
Preventing Theft of Motor Vehicles:
• Avoid leaving a running vehicle unattended.
• Ensure you always lock car doors and roll up your 

windows.
• Consider using anti-theft devices (steering wheel 

lock, an automatic engine shut-off, and/or a track-
ing device).

• Remember to lock your garage door.
• Avoid storing valuables or packages in open sight 

in your vehicles (place them out of sight or in the 
trunk).

LINK:   https://bit.ly/2NP3kM0

 

Aircraft Noise
Have you noticed more aircraft noise overhead this 
summer? Or maybe more on some weekends and less 
on others? 
 Toronto Pearson will conclude its Summer Week-
end Runway Alternation Trial this coming weekend. 
The trial is part of the airport’s partnership with NAV 
Canada to manage aircraft noise impacts on neigh-
bouring communities like ours, especially in Lisgar. 
You can provide comments on this trial now or wait 
for the formal survey seeking feedback on the trial 
that will be made available from September 9 to Sep-
tember 22. Scroll down to the bottom of the page on 
the link below.
LINK:  https://bit.ly/2jZkywA

Toronto Pearson is inviting feedback on aircraft noise 
following the conclusion of its alternating runway 
program this summer. 

Federal Candidates Debate
The Lisgar Residents Association is hosting an 
all-candidates debate for those running for MP of 
Mississauga-Streetsville in the upcoming federal 
election. Mark your ballot with an informed choice.
Tuesday, Sept. 24, 2019 - 7 to 9 pm
St. Simon Stock School, 6440 Lisgar Drive
LINK:  http://www.lisgar.com

FLYING LOW?
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Quick Links
Miway Service Changes
September 2 was the date of the latest MiWay service 
changes. Affected routes near Ward 10 include 35 Eg-
linton, 42 Derry, 49 and 49A McDowell, 90 Terragar, 109 
Meadowvale Express.  Most changes are slight revisions to 
weekday schedules. 
LINK:  http://www.mississauga.ca/portal/miway/service-changes

Sign Up Now For Windrow Program
Get ahead of winter by applying for the City’s Driveway 
Windrow Snow Clearing Program. The program provides 
snow clearing assistance by clearing a space in the wind-
row for residents 65 years or older and for people with 
physical disabilities.
 A windrow is a pile of snow left at the end of a drive-
way after a snow plow has cleared a road. Eligible resi-
dents have until 9 p.m. on November 8, 2019 to apply for 
this year’s program.
LINK:  http://www.mississauga.ca/portal/residents/drivewaywindrowprogram

What’s On Stage at the LAC?
Songs, laughs, shows – you’ll want to check out what’s 
coming to the Living Arts Centre this season. Old rockers 
Loverboy and Burton Cummings will be performing this 
fall. Kids won’t want to miss Sesame Street. And comedi-
ans from Whose Live Anyway and The Debaters are sure to 
tickle your funny bone.
LINK:  https://www.livingartscentre.ca/theatre-performances/seasonlaunch20  

Fish Return to the FrozenPond
Your Mississauga Steelheads of the Ontario Hockey 
League are back in action again this month, hosting their 
home opener at the Paramount Fine Foods Centre on 
Friday, Sept. 20 at 7:00 pm against the Niagara Ice Dogs. 
This is fun, affordable, family-friendly entertainment. See 
tomorrow’s NHL stars today! 
LINK:  https://mississaugasteelheads.com/ 



905-896-5010     
Sue.McFadden@mississauga.ca     
www.MississaugaWard10.ca     
 /sueward10   @mcfaddenward10    
 @sue_ward10 

Councillor Sue McFadden
Ward 10 Office
300 City Centre Drive
3rd Floor Councillors
Mississauga, ON   L5B 3C1
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WARD 10

Subscribe:
If you are reading this edition 
of  “Sue’s eNews” in hard copy 
or via social media, you can 
subscribe to get it directly from 
me by e-mail. Use the form 
on the Ward 10 website at 
MississaugaWard10.ca

Coffee or Tea?
I am available for a one-on-one 
conversation with you to discuss 
municipal-related matters on 
select Friday or Saturday mornings 
at a convenient coffee shop near 
you. Please call 905-896-5010 to 
schedule an appointment.

ACHIEVEMENTS

If you or someone you know in Ward 10 has been honoured, 
recognized or reached a significant milestone, we’d love to 

share your good news with the community! Simply send me 
an e-mail with the details. I’m so proud of the residents that 

make up our wonderful neighbourhood!

Congratulations to Chief Emmanuel Mbulu 
who was honoured with the 2018 Pendle 
Award for Philanthropy by the Community 

Foundation of Mississauga. To find out more 
about Chief Mbulu and this award, please visit 
the link below. A street in Ward 10 is named 

after this remarkable community builder.
https://bit.ly/2ktYJpd
LINK:   https://bit.ly/2ktYJpd


